NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on February 16, 2006, the Bureau of Elevator Safety received two Petitions for Variance from Rules 2.1.1.2, 2.1.1.3, 2.7.6, 2.20.1, and 2.20.9, A.S.M.E. 17.1, 2000 edition, as adopted by Chapter 3001.2, 2004 Florida Building Code, which require a machine room, steel ropes and non welded terminations, from Patricia Serley of Otis Elevator Company. The Petitioners are requesting a variance to allow the installation of Gen2™ elevator systems in the following locations: Splash Condominium, Panama City Beach (Petition VW 2006-049) and Palms Resort and Conference Center, Destin (Petition VW 2006-050).

A copy of the Petitions can be obtained from: Mark Boutin, Bureau of Elevator Safety, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1013.

The Bureau of Elevator Safety will accept comments concerning the Petition for 14 days from the date of publication of this notice. To be considered, comments must be received on or before 5:00 p.m.
